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Littleton Youth Baseball & Softball Board Meeting

Minutes

Date:  9Nov2017 (8:00 PM)
Location:  Littleton Town Hall Room 123
Subject:  November 2017 Board Meeting


In attendance: 



1

Bill Branco
James Buonomo
Bobby Chrenc
Jean Coney
Tyler Gray
Eric Heine
Raju Kalindindi
Tom Kinney 
Tommy Proulx
Dan Shufrin
Norm Young




1. Review/Approve Prior Minutes - Dan Shufrin

The minutes of the October LYBS Board meeting were reviewed, and the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes with no changes.  


2. 2017-2018 Budget Review and Approval – Bobby Chrenc

Bobby reviewed the budget and reported that LYBS is in healthy financial standing.  

Action Items:
· In the 2018 budget, Bobby will add a line item for printing of sponsor banners.  
· We should have two accounts going forward – booster and expenses. 

After discussion, the Board voted unanimously to approve the 2018 season LYBS Budget.   

Post meeting note: The booster account has been set up with our bank and we will be directing all sponsorship and fundraising proceeds to the new account and all registration income will go into the expense account.

3. 2017-2018 LYBS Calendar Update  – Dan Shufrin

Action Items:
· List dates of main LYBS-related activities, starting in Fall 2017 on the LYBS webpage calendar that appears on the home page. 
· The Board discussed ways and will revisit the conversation in coming months to have a strong T-ball and Rookie League representation in the 2018 Littleton Memorial Day Parade.  
· LYBS will look into producing a new/better banner for the parade, to include softball.
· Baseball Evaluations will be scheduled to take place before February vacation, preferably at RSS.  
· Dan will reach out to Alicia Day to schedule gym time for first Saturday in February (3 February).  

4. Registration Opening Finalization – Dan Shufrin/ Jean Coney
Sage Payment Solutions is the new provider for registration payments.  LYBS is no longer using Authorize.net, which was a “gateway,” not a merchant account.  Sage is both a merchant account and a gateway.  

The Board voted unanimously to approve fees for the 2018 season as follows:  

	
League
	2018 Early Bird
	2018 fees
	2018 late fees

	
	 
	 
	

	T-Ball
	 $       75.00 
	 $       85.00 
	 $       110.00 

	Rookie BB
	 $     110.00 
	 $     120.00 
	 $     145.00 

	Maj & Min BB
	 $     150.00 
	 $     160.00 
	 $     185.00 

	Babe Ruth
	 $     150.00 
	 $     160.00 
	 $     185.00 

	Rookie SB
	 $       85.00 
	 $       85.00 
	 $       85.00 

	Minors SB
	 $     130.00 
	 $     130.00 
	 $     130.00 

	Majors SB
	 $     130.00 
	 $     130.00 
	 $     130.00 

	Seniors SB
	 $       85.00 
	 $       85.00 
	 $       85.00 




Note: There will be a $10 early bird discount (for registrations prior to 12/31/2017) and a $25 late fee (for registrations after 1/31/2018) for baseball only.  Baseball registration will be closed after 2/28/2018

As of publication of these minutes, we are still waiting to hear back from Park & Rec on approval to place LYBS registration signs in the ground for a two week period, at the following locations:  
· RSS entrance
· LMS entrance
· SL entrance
· LHS entrance 
· Littleton Common 
· 300 King Street

5. 2017-2018 MAC League Plans – Dan Shufrin/James Buonomo

Littleton is head of the MAC League for 2018, and James will take the lead.  The MAC League currently covers Minors, Majors 60 and 70.  A new email address was decided upon for purposes of MAC League communications:  BigMac@Littletonbaseball.org 

James and Dan will talk offline about how to best coordinate the work.  

At the first meeting of the MAC League, James will be sure to cover the following items:   
· Change email address for MAC League account
· Discuss the size of bats, pooling orders for new bats, the number of games in the season, and the timing of playoffs.  

6. Shed Clean-out Day – Tyler Gray

The LYBS Board is invited to come clean out the League sheds, over the weekend of November 18-19.  
· Eric to coordinate with Mike Lelievre for delivery of a dumpster for the cleanout
· Tyler to reach out to the Town to ensure we can have the dumpster deliver to the main shed as a primary option with Shaker Lane as the back-up option


7. Season Opening Event – All

Dan and Bill will talk off line about an event to take place the Saturday that the season begins.


8. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 21 at 7pm in the Littleton Police Department Community meeting room.  


With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:15pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Jean E. Coney 


Potential Topics for Next Meeting
· Registration Update
· Pre-season evaluation planning
· Uniform Planning
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Apparel Planning
· MAC League Update
· Season-opening event update
· Sponsorship/Fundraising update
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